
From: Gina Meucci <gemeucci@gmail.com>  

Sent: Thursday, July 24, 2025 8:11 PM 

To: Assembly <assembly@petersburgak.gov>; Stephen Giesbrecht 

<sgiesbrecht@petersburgak.gov> 

Subject: Duplex Opportunity  

Good evening, 

I was listening to the recording of the recent assembly meeting and was surprised to 

see two assembly members vote against an opportunity to increase our housing in 

town. 

I think I was more surprised to see Donna Marsh vote on a matter that directly relates to 

her in-laws property. This seems like a time when she would recuse herself from the 

vote. This was a major conflict of interest, a very obvious one at that. 

Our town needs more affordable housing and we should not be passing on the 

opportunity. 

Thank you for your time. 

- Gina Uppencamp 

 


